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     Subject:  Runway Safety Best Practices During Winter Operations 

 
Many airports the in Great Lakes Region have experienced abnormally high 
snowfalls and unusually adverse weather conditions this winter.  Managing these 
snow events has resulted in more snow removal equipment operations on airport 
movement areas.  Along with this increase in snow removal activity, we have 
experienced a number of runway incursions involving all types of snow removal 
equipment. 
 

In the past 60 days, we have recorded seven vehicle deviations on airports in the 
Great Lakes Region.  Of these, three involved snow removal operations.  Six of 
these have been classified as runway incursions.  While any surface incident could 
result in an accident, runway incursions provide the greatest risk of a ground 
collision.   
 
We see one common denominator in nearly all incidents involving snow removal 
operations.  Please do not underestimate the importance of maintaining situational 
awareness while operating on the airfield at all times.  Weather conditions, fatigue, 
and other factors can play a role in distracting vehicle operators.  It is important to 
place extra emphasis on the location of visual aids, pavement markings, signs, and 
other geographic landmarks that can help drivers always know exactly where they 
are.  There’s no room for complacency, and remember… 
 

“If in doubt… ask.” 
 

Attachment: 

Winter Operations Poster 

During Winter Operations             

http://www.faa.gov/airports/great_lakes/airports_resources/certification_bulletins/media/11-04_attachment.pdf

